
Message from our Assistant Campus Principal - Wayne Bass 

KEY DATES 

13 June QUEENɅS BϥRTHDAY PUBLϥC HOLϥDAYɁSCHOOL CLOSED 

14-17 June Year 7 Coolamatong Camp 

7-16  Sept Year 10 Central Australia Camp 

6th May 2016 

As we are now well into Term 2, there has been so many things that have happened or are about to happen.  Firstly, a 

very successful College athletics sports day for those who attended, with participation and fun high on the agenda.  

Student Leadership Camp 

Positive Behaviour Support (PBS) student leaders from across the College, participated in a leadership camp last 

weekend, led by Jamin Heppell from Change Makers Australia. Students and staϜ  had a great time getting lots out of 

the  sessions  provided and also enjoying the interaction with diϜerent groups from across the College. 
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Message from our Assistant Principal continuesɎɎ.. 

ANZAC Day 

Once again, Kurnai College 424SQN AAFC cadets and student captains were busy with several services across the region, 

starting with the dawn service at Port Albert, followed by a quick trip to Churchill for a mid-morning service.  At the same 

time, cadets and school captains represented Kurnai College at the Yinnar  service. Very proud to see our students front 

and centre and representing our College in the community. 

Resilience Day 

On Wednesday at Morwell, our PBS team, staϜ and students  organised  a Resilience Day program incorporating guest 

speakers, plays and many other activities, followed by lunch from diϜerent cultures. Students were organised into 

teams, where they participated in games, such as cross bar challenge, hula hoops and team races and other activities.  

Students and staϜ were getting involved and the atmosphere across the campus was very positive. 

School Wide Positive Behaviour School (SWPBS) 

As mentioned last term,  attendance is extremely important for the success of students in their education and l 

continue to ask parents and guardians to support the school with ensuring their children attend school regularly and 

in a timely fashion. We have far too many student absent or arriving late that are unexplained Please assist us with this 

by contacting the school when your child is away for any reason. 

Again, as a SWPBS school, we encourage strong partnerships between school and home.  ϥt is well known that students 

who have parents/guardians actively involved in someway within the school culture, are likely to be more successful in 

their learning.  
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Year 7 News ɎɎɎ.   

Daniel Swallow 

Year 7 Team Leader 

Swallow.daniel.d@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Winter Uniform 

As the colder weather sets in, we are starting to notice students struggling to bring 

together their winter uniform items to adequately keep warm.  Please ensure that 

you have purchased the correct winter uniform for your child.  Those out of 

uniform are being asked to change into a provided item for the day, to ensure that 

they are in correct and full uniform.  ϥf you are having diʛculties purchasing the 

correct uniform for your Year 7 child, please communicate with me via email or 

telephone. 

Reports 

Next week, a new round of learning behaviour reports will be made available to you on Compass.  We are following up 

with students regarding improvement and decline in reports and encourage you to do the same at home.  These 

reports do not indicate achievement, but are very clearly directed at the behaviours that promote achievement in the 

classroom.  These learning behaviour reports are the last ones before your childɅs end-of-semester report.   

ϥf you have any concerns about your childɅs performance in any class, contact the teacher directly using Compass or 

alternatively feel free to discuss the concerns with me. 

! ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜǊ ǘƻ Ŏŀƭƭ ƻǳǊ !.{9b/9 Ih¢[Lb9 рмон отмм ǇǊŜŦŜǊŀōƭȅ ōŜŦƻǊŜ фŀƳ ƛŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀǘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ 

¢Ƙƛǎ ǿƛƭƭ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŀōǎŜƴŎŜ ƛǎ ǊŜŎƻǊŘŜŘ ŎƻǊǊŜŎǘƭȅ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ŀ ǇƘƻƴŜ Ŏŀƭƭ ŦǊƻƳ ƻǳǊ ƻŶŎŜ 
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Year 8 News ɎɎɎ.   

Emma Hudson 

Year 8 Team Leader 

Hudson.emma.e@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Student Leadership Camp 

This week has been an exciting week for our PBS student leaders and our resilience 

leaders in Year 8. Over the weekend our intrepid PBS leaders had a camp in school 

where they undertook various leadership challenges with Jamin Heppell from the 

Game Changers program. The students worked with leaders from other year levels 

and formed some fantastic relationships and have gained some great ideas for how 

to develop student voice within our school.  

Resilience Day 

On Wednesday we had the culmination of a joint project between our PBS leaders 

and our Resilience team, when we held our Kurnai Resilience Day. The majority of 

the day was organised by the students and there were various activities including a 

staϜ and student obstacle race, guest speakers, a theatre performance and 

multicultural food provided and prepared by staϜ and students.  

Thanks to Gabby Hines, Riley Day, Blair Motta, Bridget Fitzmaurice and Bailey 

McDonnnell who were the Year 8 students who collaborated with other year levels 

to provide support for the day. 

Camp Karoonda 

Just a reminder that letters will be going out shortly for our Year 8 camp which is running later this year in the ɲrst week 

of Term 4. The cost of this trip is roughly $450. ϥf you wish to set up a payment plan, please speak to our oʛce staϜ, 

who will organise this for you. Camps are a great way for children to build relationships and attempt challenges that 

they may not experience in school so it is important that your child attends if possible. ϥf you have any diʛculty with 

payment for this then please contact us and let us know as we may be able to arrange some support. 

AGL Loy Yang 

On the 10th - 11th May, Year 8Ʌs will be going on an excursion to AGL. We encourage all the Year 8Ʌs to attend, as the 

purpose is to develop awareness of career opportunities in the local power industry. Please return permission forms 

by Friday 6th May. This is a free excursion so we would expect that all students should attend. 
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Year 9 News ɎɎɎ.   

Cleo Lazaris 

Year 9 & 10 Team Leader 

Lazaris.cleo.c@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Exams 

Students in Year 9 complete Mid -Year Exams in English and Mathematics. The 

exams will be during week 8 beginning May 30.  A   timetable will be provided for 

students shortly, but in the meantime it is important that students are up to date 

with their classes and that their workbooks are in order to help when it comes 

time to study.  Students are encouraged to talk to their teachers about the things 

they can do to prepare for the exams. 

Student to student  Reading Program 

We are fortunate to be involved with the Student to Student reading program 

organised by the Smith Family.  A number of our Year 9 Students have volunteered 

their time to be a reading buddy with an anonymous student at least two years 

younger than them.  The program has had huge success in the past with the 

buddies improving their reading levels by up to two years.  Well done to our 

volunteers!  ϥ look forward to hearing about their reading experience. 

Year 9 Projects 

All Year 9 students are enrolled in a Project class which 

runs for either a semester or across the Year.  This 

semester we have ɀ Human Powered Vehicle (HPV), Game 

Maker, Master Chef and Community Spirit.  Students 

focus on completing a Project by the end of the class and 

this will be showcased at our Presentation afternoon.  

Formal invitations will be sent to all families, however it 

would be good to note June 6 from 3.30-6.30, in your 

diaries.  More information will follow in future 

newsletters. 

Learning Behaviour Reports 

The next Learning behaviour report will be available for 

students and families next week.  ϥ encourage all students 

to discuss with their teachers, ways of improving their 

performance average.  
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Year 10 News ɎɎɎ.   

Cleo Lazaris 

Year 9 & 10 Team Leader 

Lazaris.cleo.c@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Work Experience 

Students are ɲnalising their paperwork and Safe @ work certiɲcates before they 

head out into the big wide world of work next week!  On behalf of the Year 10 

team, ϥ would like to wish all our students a wonderful time on Work Experience 

and ϥ look forward to hearing about your placements. 

Students are reminded that Log books and other relevant paperwork will be 

distributed this Friday, May 6 so it is important for you to be at school. 

Exams 

Year 10 Exams will be during Week 8, beginning May 30.  Students complete exams 

in all their core classes; English, Maths, Science and Humanities as well as their VCE 

class.  Students will be given information from each of their classroom teachers and 

a timetable will be provided when students return from Work Experience. 

Camp 

The Year 10 Central Australia Camp is a ten day trip from September 7-16.  

ϥtineraries and permission forms have been distributed.  ϥf you would like to 

attend, please return your forms along with the ɲrst payment.  ϥf you have any 

questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to call me. 

Learning Behaviour Reports 

The next learning behaviour report s will be available for students and families next week.  ϥ encourage all students to 

discuss with their teachers, ways of improving their performance average. 

Keys Please 
Last week, we were fortunate to have the Keys Please program delivered to our Year 10 students. 

  

The VicRoads �.�H�\�V���3�O�H�D�V�H program oϜers information and practical ideas for Year 10 students on how to best use the 

learning to drive period, get 120 hours of practice and become safe drivers. This session links well with the F2D Year 11 

Workshop and together they help to prepare young people to be safer road users. This is maximised when these two 

sessions are supported by other road safety education activities in the classroom and followed up in Year 12 with 

a �/�R�R�N�L�Q�J���$�I�W�H�U���2�X�U���0�D�W�H�V session. 

On the 26th  April, the Year 10Ʌs  had Grant Phillips from VicRoads talk to us about road safety and requirements to 

getting our LɅs. During the Power Point, Students were given rewards if they answered questions correctly.  The rewards 

consisted of, Pens, Drink Bottles and Ryan Schopp got L plates as a congratulation for the achievement. Overall, it was a 

great experience for all of us, ϥ would recommend this for any new drivers. 
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